
Eden Township Board of Trustees Meeting Minutes 

I hereby certify that sufficient funds were on deposit for the payment of the forgoing bills when obligated and funds are now on 

deposit to pay the attached expenditures; ___________________ Steve Little, Fiscal Officer. 

 

______________________        _____________________         ____________________           ______________________ 

Chairman, Donald L. Glover       Kenneth E. Hall                         Ryan C. Bagent                          Fiscal Officer, Steve Little 

 

 

October 28, 2013 @ 8:00 p.m. 

 

This meeting was called to order in the Eden Community Center by Chairman Donald Glover, with all 

present standing to recite the pledge of allegiance. The following Eden Township personnel were present; 

Trustees Ryan C. Bagent, Kenneth E. Hall and Fiscal Officer Steve Little. A representative of Waste 

Management was also in attendance. Road Maintenance Supervisor Dan Baker came in later. A copy of 

the minutes, a monthly cash journal report and; fund, appropriation and revenue status reports were given 

to the trustees. Trustee Hall moved to waive the reading of the minutes, Trustee Bagent seconded the 

motion and all voted in favor. The minutes were filed for the permanent record. 

 

Public Participation:    
 

The representative from Waste Management apologized for the delay in preparing the contract with the 

township for trash hauling. There has been an issue caused by employee turnover and they were 

concerned some things had fallen through the cracks. The updated contract will be available by next 

meeting for the trustees to review. 

 

Old Business:    

 

There was some discussion regarding the necessity of passing the road levy. After a great deal of 

discussion it was decided that it was in the hands of the voters and that the will of the people would 

prevail. It was acknowledged that Road Maintenance Supervisor Dan Baker had worked hard to maintain 

the paved and chip and seal roads with the money that has been was available 

 

Abe Miller, the Amish builder has started replacing and sealing around the windows in the Eden 

Community Center. With cost estimates being below $5000 the repair of the windows is a much needed 

improvement due to water leaking into the building. 

 

New Business:  
 

Discussion regarding the cost of Dan Baker’s hospitalization insurance was debated. All trustees will 

think about this issue and it was tabled until a future meeting.  

 

Road Report:  
 

Road Maintenance Supervisor, Dan Baker reported they are still patching. 

 

Trustee Bagent moved to pay the bills, Trustee Hall seconded the motion and all voted in favor. The 

attached listing is a true and accurate listing of the bills that were presented to be paid.  

 

Trustee Hall made a motion to adjourn, Trustee Bagent seconded the motion and all trustees voted in 

favor. The meeting was adjourned. 
 

 

 

 

 

 


